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Next Gathering -  Saturday, April 12 2025, 6-8:30 PM 

@ the Flatirons Room in the Terminal Building at RMMA (BJC) 

Chili Potluck! Send an email to President@eaa43.org to signup with chili and/or    
fixin’s - cheese, sour cream, chips, etc. 

Program: Josiah Harmon with follow-up to the February brainstorming session. 

President’s Corner…. By Chapter 43 President Roxie Juul 
Hi everyone, welcome to April!   
There's a rumor circulating that EAA CHAPTER 43 is dying. Just to let you know that EAA CHAPTER 43 
is alive and well! As you can see from our low number (43) that it is a well established Chapter.   
Our past founders of Chapter 43 have mostly come and gone. New members are arriving, to 
help continue on the legacy of this Chapter. It will continue into the future!   
EAA Chapter 43 is a very diverse group of people.  I hope all can learn to enjoy each other in all of 
our common interests. 
Have fun observing all those human made objects in our sky!  

In this issue:  

• Title pic - Civil aviation is celebrated on December 7, but I know Chapter 43 includes a number of        
commercial or retired commercial pilots. 

• Chicken Wings - so this is the opposite of what happened to numerous commercial pilots trying to LAND 
at DIA on 3/31 - wind shear shut down the airport, resulting in all incoming flights requiring diversion to 
other locations. Those with low fuel all got sent to COS, with more than 20 planes lined up on a taxiway 
waiting for fuel ! Chapter 43 member and commercial pilot Tobin sat (with a cabin full of increasingly  
perturbed passengers) for 3 hours. Eeks! 

• More details and an RSVP link for an excellent fly-out opportunity coming up on April 26th, check it out 
on page 2 and in the Calendar on page 3. 

• Starting on page 5, there’s discussion of the chapter president election do-over at the April meeting with 
bios of the candidates. Please try to attend the meeting so we can navigate a clear path forward and get 
back to having fun with airplanes and each other again! 

• Since I don’t have a second set of eyes to review the newsletter, help find my boo-boos for   cookies! Let 
me know at newsletter@eaa43.org and come to the next regular chapter meeting for your cookies! If 
you’d like to contribute a calendar event, a newsletter article on a trip, a tool, component, or aircraft   
review, a how-to for build or test, historical or ANYTHING airplane or chapter related, don’t be shy. You 
can email newsletter@eaa43.org with anything ya got in    electronic format, or hand me a hardcopy. 
Gmail limits attachments to 25MB, so if it’s bigger than that, try multiple emails, Dropbox, Google Drive, 
etc. 

April 26, 2025 

mailto:president@eaa43.org
mailto:newsletter@eaa43.org
mailto:newsletter@eaa43.org
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Coming in April - 

From past Chapter 43 VP Ayden Edgar: 

The Aviation Club at Colorado State University in Fort Collins is hosting a Pancake Fly-in on 
the 26th of April at Christman Airfield, CO55, in Fort Collins. 

CSU has ownership of this private airstrip to the north west of campus. Previously serving 
as the Larimer County airport in the WWI era, later relieved from service by the Fort Collins 
Regional Airport, and then by FNL, Christman Airfield sits at 5,160 feet with one paved    
runway, 16-34. This runway is surprisingly long at 4,000 feet, and 60 feet wide. 

Christman has FAA Identifier CO55, but that is not listed on the sectional, so find it on the 
sectional at 40° 36'N 105° 9'W. For purposes of GPS or Google Maps, 40.591379,    
-105.143871

The fly-in will be April 26th from 7:00 am till 12:00 pm at Christman Airfield (CO55). We will 
have food available for purchase, is what I am told. We also are asking that any pilot      
planning to fly-in fill out an RSVP form at https://forms.office.com/r/vLw20CEWqS. This will 
help us gauge how much food to be prepared to serve, and make sure we won't overwhelm 
our small non-towered airport. 

What a great way to get to land on a private airstrip! 

https://forms.office.com/r/vLw20CEWqS
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2025 CHAPTER EVENTS 
APRIL 
Tue 8 Chapter 43 VMC Club, 6PM, live and virtual, contact andresmith76@outlook.com 
Sat 12 Chapter Meeting at the Flatirons room at BJC, 6PM. 
Sat 19 EAA Chapter 43 Young Eagles Rally EIK, 7:45 AM  
Tue 22 Chapter 43 Builder’s Club, 6PM, live only, contact andy@andymcrae.com 
Thu 24 Chapter 43 IMC Club, 6:30PM, live and virtual, contact llearnsh@gmail.com 

MAY 
Sat 10 Chapter Meeting at the Flatirons room at BJC, 6PM. 
Tue 13 Chapter 43 VMC Club, 6PM, live and virtual, contact andresmith76@outlook.com 
Sat 17 EAA Chapter 43 Young Eagles Rally EIK, 7:45 AM  
Tue 27 Chapter 43 Builder’s Club, 6PM, live only, contact andy@andymcrae.com 
Thu 29 Chapter 43 IMC Club 6:30PM, live and virtual, contact llearnsh@gmail.com 

2025 AREA EVENTS
APRIL 
Wed 2 VAA Chapter 42 Meeting, KBDU, 6-8PM, 

 https://eaavintage.org/about-us-chapters-vintage-chapter-42/ 
Wed 9 Chapter 1627 & VAA 42 Movie Night, KBDU, 6-9PM,  

 https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa1627/event-calendar 
Sat 12 EAA Chapter 1627 Young Eagles Rally KBDU, 7AM  
Sat 12 5th Annual Wings and Wheels @ Pueblo Weisbrod Aircraft Museum, 9AM-3PM, 

 https://pwam.org/  
Sat 12 Breakfast Fly-In*, Exploration of Flight, 9:30AM-12:30PM, 

https://wingsmuseum.org/events/breakfast-fly-in-april/ 
Sat 12 Chapter 648 Meeting, KLMO, 10AM, https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa648/event-calendar 
Wed 16 Chapter 1627 Meeting, KBDU, 6-8PM, https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa1627/event-calendar 
Fri 18 Chapter 301 Meeting, 7PM, see https://www.eaa301.org/membership 
Sat 19 Chapter 301 Young Eagles Rally, KAPA, 7AM, https://www.eaa301.org/young-eagles 
Sat 26 CSU Rams Aviation Club Pancake Breakfast and Fly-In, CO55, 7-noon, see page 2 for more 

details. Pilot RSVP required. 
MAY 
Wed 7 VAA Chapter 42 Meeting, KBDU, 6-8PM, 

 https://eaavintage.org/about-us-chapters-vintage-chapter-42/ 
Sat 10 Breakfast Fly-In*, Exploration of Flight, 9:30AM-12:30PM, 

 https://wingsmuseum.org/events/breakfast-fly-in-may/ 
Sat 10 Chapter 648 Meeting, KLMO, 10AM, https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa648/event-calendar 
Wed 14 Chapter 1627 & VAA 42 Movie Night, KBDU, 6-9PM, 

https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa1627/event-calendar 
Fri 16 Chapter 301 Meeting, 7PM, see https://www.eaa301.org/membership 
Sat 17 Chapter 301 Young Eagles Rally, KAPA, 7AM, https://www.eaa301.org/young-eagles 
Wed 21 Chapter 1627 Meeting, KBDU, 6-8PM, https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa1627/event-calendar 

* Most events at Wings Over the Rockies Air & Space Museum and Exploration of Flight require
museum ticket pre-purchase. That’s not a bad thing, it keeps the museums running!

Looking ahead - Aviation and Space Camps at Wings Over the Rockies Air & Space Museum and   
Exploration of Flight begin June 2nd! Take a look at https://wingsmuseum.org/events/list/page/2/ if 
there’s a young person in your life that would be interested! 

mailto:andresmith76@outlook.com
mailto:andy@andymcrae.com
mailto:llearnsh@gmail.com
mailto:andresmith76@outlook.com
mailto:andy@andymcrae.com
mailto:llearnsh@gmail.com
https://eaavintage.org/about-us-chapters-vintage-chapter-42/
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa1627/event-calendar
https://pwam.org/
https://wingsmuseum.org/events/breakfast-fly-in-april/
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa648/event-calendar
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa1627/event-calendar
https://www.eaa301.org/membership
https://www.eaa301.org/young-eagles
https://eaavintage.org/about-us-chapters-vintage-chapter-42/
https://wingsmuseum.org/events/breakfast-fly-in-may/
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa648/event-calendar
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa1627/event-calendar
https://www.eaa301.org/membership
https://www.eaa301.org/young-eagles
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa1627/event-calendar
https://wingsmuseum.org/events/list/page/2/
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The March rally was a disaster. The website's compatibility with various browsers is hit or 
miss. The Apple browser isn't totally compatible. Everything works except printing. We were 
unable to print registration forms or flight certificates. Turns out the most compatible browser 
is Chrome. 38 kids were flown by 6 pilots. 
For April registration, I had it set up for one flight and 39 waitlist slots. Turns out if there's no 
guarantee for a flight, they didn't register. It took 2 days for the waitlist slots to fill. We ended 
up with 21 first timers. As always we need more Pilots and Ground volunteers. 

Clifford Hasenbalg 
EAA Chapter 43 Young Eagles Coordinator 
303-359-2758 c

Chapter Name Tags 
Want an official chapter name tag? See Herrill Davenport. Payment to    
Herrill is requested before the tags are ordered - $9.75 for a pin fastener or 
$10.75 for a magnetic fastener. He’ll have your name tag at the next    
meeting! 

Social Media Co-Coordinators John Kellogg & ??? 
Currently looking for a new Co-Coordinator! John administers Chapter 43 accounts on Facebook, Instagram, 
and Twitter, but he needs help! And content! Send Chapter announcements and project/flight/event pictures 
and stories to johnkelloggflys@gmail.com. Links to the Chapter Facebook and Twitter accounts have been 
added just under “Welcome to Chapter 43” on the  Chapter’s homepage at www.eaa43.org. If you select the 
Instagram logo in the same area, it will take you to instagram.com where you can type in the handle 
@eaachapter43! If you use Facebook you can find the Chapter 43 accounts by searching for EAA Chapter 43 
or @EAA43. If you use Twitter, search for @eaachapter43.  

PLEASE contact John at his address above, and Chapter Secretary Val Gregory at newsletter@eaa43.org if 
you can help as a Co-Coordinator! 

From Membership Coordinator Mike Savino 

IF YOU’RE NOT GETTING CHAPTER EMAILS email me at eaa43membership@eaa43.org! And to help   
prevent those emails from ending up in your spam folder, please add eaa43membership@eaa43.org to your 
email contact list. We can’t control how e-mail is marked as spam. What we can do is add the contact and this 
will help.  

If you’re not sure of your membership status, see me at the monthly gathering or email me at eaa43member-
ship@eaa43.org. You can  renew at https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa43/join-or-renew or bring a check made out 
to EAA Chapter 43 to the next meeting. Periodically the chapter sends out emails from eaa43member-
ship@eaa43.org to all members.  

You can also check your membership status in the online roster which you can access at https://
roster.eaachapters.org/main and log in with the login FirstnameLastnameEAA43 (that’s YOUR first name and 
last name) and your EAA National password. Don’t have a National password? Go to https://www.eaa.org/
eaa#, click on “SIGN IN” in the upper right corner of the webpage, and click on “Create an EAA.org Account” 
in the popup window to get access! If you STILL don’t have access, contact me at eaa43member-
ship@eaa43.org 

Scholarship 
We have selected this year’s Scholarship Awardees and their scholarships have been approved by the Board 
of Directors. The Scholars will be introduced at the Chapter Picnic in June.

The Scholarship Committee 
mikesutton@gmail.com 
suttonjennym@gmail.com 

mailto:johnkelloggflys@gmail.com
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa43
mailto:newsletter@eaa43.org
mailto:eaa43membership@eaa43.org
mailto:eaa43membership@eaa43.org
mailto:eaa43membership@eaa43.org
mailto:eaa43membership@eaa43.org
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa43/join-or-renew
mailto:eaa43membership@eaa43.org
mailto:eaa43membership@eaa43.org
https://roster.eaachapters.org/main
https://roster.eaachapters.org/main
https://www.eaa.org/eaa
https://www.eaa.org/eaa
mailto:eaa43membership@eaa43.org
mailto:eaa43membership@eaa43.org
mailto:mikesutton@gmail.com
mailto:mikesutton@gmail.com
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EAA Chapter 43, Denver, Colorado 

 

To: The Members of EAA Chapter 43 

From: Your Board of Directors Cliff Goldstein  

Subject: April Elections  

 

Prelude: In February, our chapter meeting focused on the revitalization of our Chapter 43. We 
went around the room asking members what they felt would re-energize our group, what     
personal interests or activities they would like to see.  A group was formed to categorize the 
member responses.  

Action: On March 15th your board met to determine a direction based on the February meeting 
and the vision of the board. The board identified leadership and communications as primary to 
start revitalization.  

At our April meeting we are going to redo the election for president of our chapter. 

We are appealing to our members to “get involved”. The presidency is a leadership position 
and by this letter, I’m asking for members who would like to be considered for the post.  The 
presidency is an elected position, not one assigned by the board, and we need you to step     
forward if you feel you have leadership qualities. The committee formed in February has a 
good plan that a new president could lead the chapter to initiate.  

If you are interested, and or simply want to discuss what is involved in the position, please call 
me or any member of the board to discuss.  

Please don’t wait for another member to step up. From experience, being president is not diffi-
cult, and for me incredibly rewarding and fun. Today, the existence of our chapter is at stake. If 
this is important to you, please get involved. It’s also extremely important you attend the April 
meeting.  

 

Best Regards, 

 

Cliff   720-280-2916 



Candidate Bio – Jackie Kudron 
•Vice President 

MILE HIGH EAA CHAPTER 43 Jan 1,2025 to present Broomfield CO, United 

States · Hybrid 

 

•General Aviation Committee Vice-Chair  

•Aug 2024 - Present · 8 months Remote 

•NGPA Inclusion Training Team Volunteer  

•Oct 2022 - Present · 2 yrs 6 months United States   

•Master Chaplain 

•Chaplain Fellowship Ministries International Feb 2005 - Present · 20 
yrs 2 months Denver, Colorado, United States 

•Skills: Customer Service Representatives · Phone 
Etiquette · Skilled       Multi-tasker · Customer Satisfaction · Team 
Building · Coaching 

 

•THE WHEAT RIDGE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

3 yrs 8 months Wheat Ridge, Colorado, United States 

•Director outreach ministries. 
•Volunteer unpaid position. 
•Skills: Customer Service Representatives · Phone 
Etiquette · Skilled      Multi-tasker · Data Entry · Supervisory 
Skills 

•Office Manager 

Full-timeDec 2022 - Jun 2023 · 7 mos 

•Skills: Basic Math · Receptionist Duties · Computer 
Literacy · Customer Service 
Representatives · Spreadsheets · Financial Performance · Phone 
Etiquette · Skilled Multi-tasker · Customer Satisfaction · Data 
Entry · Mathematics · Customer Support · Team 
Building · Coaching · Supervisory Skills 

 
 
 

https://www.linkedin.com/company/15720951/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/15720951/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/15720951/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/4860749/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/4860749/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/4860749/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/4860749/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/4860749/
https://www.linkedin.com/search/results/all/?keywords=Chaplain+Fellowship+Ministries+International
https://www.linkedin.com/search/results/all/?keywords=Chaplain+Fellowship+Ministries+International
https://www.linkedin.com/search/results/all/?keywords=Chaplain+Fellowship+Ministries+International
https://www.linkedin.com/company/56853867/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/56853867/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/56853867/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/56853867/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/56853867/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/4860749/


 

•Lead Ramp Service Agent / Safety Advocate 

United Airlines Apr 1987 - Jun 2020 · 33 yrs 3 months Denver International 
Airport 

•Retired as a Safety Advocate with Denver Ramp Services, Emergency 
Response Process Coordinator. 
•Skills: Emergency Procedures · Basic Math · Computer 

Literacy · Spreadsheets · Financial Performance · Guided Tours · Phone 
Etiquette · Safety Practices · Skilled Multi-tasker · Customer 
Satisfaction · Data Entry · Mathematics · Customer Support · Team 
Building · Coaching · Safety Audits · Supervisory Skills 

 

•Asst. Chief Chaplain 

Grace Chaplain ServicesSep 2012 - Nov 2014 · 2 yrs 3 months North Denver 
Metro area and Front Range 

•Fire/EMS Chaplain 
•Skills: Phone Etiquette · Skilled Multi-tasker · Customer 
Satisfaction · Team Building · Supervisory Skills 

 

•Park Hill United Methodist Church - Vice Chair Board of Trustees 

 

Highest Education honor, Doctor of Divinity, Chaplaincy Studies (DDCS)-Chaplain 

Bible Institute 

Master of Arts, Biblical Studies (MABS)- Trinity Graduate School of Theology 

 

My view as President, this is the membership’s Chapter.  As President my function is to 

provide the guidance and resources to help make it the chapter the membership wants, to 

include everyone from the new aviation enthusiast to the most experienced pilots and 

builders. Our monthly gatherings are intended to be fun social events with education and 

advocacy of the Aviation community. Board meetings are the place for club business. 

Gatherings are for fun and social bonding within all aspects of the aviation community.  

Be it potluck meetings, movie nights, guest speaker nights, or other social networking. 

We need to stop being invisible in the community and start advertising by poster, 

handouts, special events, fly-ins/outs, breakfasts, dinners, special movie nights, word of 

mouth, etc. This is my vision: to grow and include everyone, return the chapter 

gatherings to the membership, promote our special interest groups (IMC, VMC, 

Builders, Young Eagles) and keep the business of the club at board meetings. 

 

Jackie 

https://www.linkedin.com/company/2380/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/2380/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/2380/
https://www.linkedin.com/search/results/all/?keywords=Grace+Chaplain+Services
https://www.linkedin.com/search/results/all/?keywords=Grace+Chaplain+Services
https://www.linkedin.com/search/results/all/?keywords=Grace+Chaplain+Services
https://www.linkedin.com/company/2380/


March 17th, 2025 

EAA Chapter 43 Board and Members, 
 
First I’d like to thank you for the chance to run for president. When I was 10 years old I took a 
Young Eagles flight and I have been hooked on aviation ever since. Even though my early career 
was outside of aviation, I still found myself looking up every time an airplane passed overhead. 
When I decided to get my private pilot certificate in 2020 I immediately became an EAA 
member. I knew I wanted to be a part of the community that displayed the passion and dedication 
to aviation that those volunteers had during my first Young Eagles flight. 
 
Although I have been a part of Chapter 43 for less than a year I deeply care about this 
community. Our clubs (VMC, IMC, Builders Club) and Young Eagles provide immense value to 
our members and the larger community. However, it is no secret our chapter needs some life 
breathed into it.  

As president of Chapter 43 I will strive to create a vibrant and growing aviation community, 
where every member is valued and excited to contribute. Based on feedback from chapter 
members I believe we can get there in 4 ways: 

1. Engaging events that better meet members’ desires 
2. Youth involvement through Young Eagles, STEM, and other programs 
3. More focused education for chapter members (including youth) 
4. Improved communication within the chapter 

But we have to do this together. It is no single person’s task to bring the chapter into fruition. Just 
like Airventure could not exist without thousands of volunteers, Chapter 43 cannot exist without 
your contribution. Let’s carve a path together towards a bright future.  
 
I humbly ask for your vote to be your next EAA Chapter 43 President. Please see the following 
page for my qualifications. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
-Josiah Harmon 
 



Summary

• People are the Priority – It takes a great team and great customers to get great results
• Focused on the Details – High quality means every piece of data and every conversa:on ma;ers
• Process is Key – Sustainable, repeatable methods pave the road for excellence
• “Big picture” Oriented - Mission, vision, and values are central to every decision

Skills


Relevant Experience

JULY 2024 - PRESENT 

CFI & CFII / Rocky Mountain Flight School | Broomfield, CO 
• Focused on crea:ng great pilots through providing detailed, thorough instruc:on
• Commi;ed to safety, precision, and constant improvement in all flying ac:vi:es
• Over 700 hours of safe opera:on in one of the na:ons’ busiest airspaces

JUNE 2022 - SEPTEMBER 2023

Integration Project Manager / IPS | Franklin, TN 
• Designed and managed installa:on of complex technical systems in live performance venues
• Oversaw budget and procurement :melines for all Integra:on projects
• U:lized Lean and Scrum management methodologies to deliver systems on :me and on budget

APRIL 2019 - JUNE 2022

Project Manager / Solotech US | Nashville, TN 
• Deployed over $10 million in audio, video, and ligh:ng projects
• Assisted upper management in combining opera:onal processes during company acquisi:ons
• Headed up procurement and logis:cs for over $6 million in projects and box sales

SEPTEMBER 2022 - MARCH 2023

Crew Chief / Downwind Flying Club 
• Managed all maintenance ac:vi:es for a Piper Archer II
• Sought opportuni:es to include members in maintenance events, such as annual inspec:ons
• Coordinated between club leadership and A&P’s to ensure :mely return to service

Education

MAY 2013 

B.A. - Management, Concentration - Music Business 
Northwest University | Kirkland, WA

Josiah Harmon
9430 Green Court, Westminster, CO 80031


425.772.4332

benjosiahharmon@gmail.com


linkedin.com/in/josiah-harmon


• Team Leadership
• Project Management
• Procurement and Sourcing
• Sales & Marke:ng
• Resource Forecas:ng

• Logis:cs and Warehouse Management
• Sodware: MS Office, G Suite, Dynamics 365, Asana,

Monday.com, Adobe Crea:ve Cloud, ProTools
• Audio, Video and Ligh:ng Design
• Metal Fabrica:on & Carpentry
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Cliff’s Notes 
I’m going to comment on the Young Eagles day to begin with. Because of the new      

system, we accidentally had 50 kids that signed up and fortunately only 44 showed up. As 
usual for March, it wasn’t only cold but we had just enough wind that chased most into the 
FBO at Vector. They provided great hospitality. Thank you Vector!! I didn’t get to fly because 
I’d failed to fill out the forms regarding how to properly… no I just can’t put it in writing, but 
we have to be approved by the EAA to fly kids so we know what not to do. Meanwhile       
because several of the pilots did not renew in time, we had a shortage of pilots and an       
excess number of kids. Erg.  

Emarit Ranu started an RV-14er 
group because we now have so many of 
this very popular Vans aircraft not only 
on our field but in the greater Denver/
Springs area. After 3 tries due to   
weather, we had a Pancake breakfast at 
my home last week with 11 members in 
attendance. Plenty of Coffee, and     
Pancakes with other goodies to go 
around. As this was our first meeting, 
many new meetings with new friends. 
We of course talked about our great 
planes and the performance. All the    
different quirks we each have       
experienced. Ignition systems were a 
popular subject as some have standard 
mags while others are using either     
P-mags or EFII by SDS or Protek. We ended up out on the deck watching planes finally
emerge from their cocoons as the weather began to clear giving way to a beautiful Colorado
sky.

One of our group was in the process of building an airplane he’d never sat in. George and 
Amber Pelletier have been building for awhile and George was working on a Garmin wiring 
install. As the group thinned, and the skies began to open up more, I asked George if he’d 
like to go for a ride. 

Talk about a kid in a candy store, and the pleasure I’d received giving a fellow builder a 
ride in the plane he was building. We didn’t go crazy but I had George do most of the flying 
with a few minutes of me showing the performance of the aircraft.   

There’s nothing like the feeling of seeing the joy in a young person’s heart when they take 
the controls and take to flight. 

I will keep this month short; I did take a quick ride to Salida with Scott which is always fun. 
I was amazed at how much runway we chewed up going down hill with about a 7-knot tail 
wind.  It’s a long runway but we really chewed it up. 

We have presidential elections coming up this coming Saturday. It’s very important we all 
get out and vote. We all know how important that is. 

Windy spring with lots of fun cross winds. Get out and enjoy it. 

Cliff 
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https://facebook.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f9bf27e4eb8dec6cae7d571c2&id=dddf9e6a01&e=6b98e93409
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Want Ads & articles for publication may be sent to the editor - 

newsletter@eaa43.org

John was recommended to do some work on Herrill 
Davenport’s 182 fairing, and wants to do more   
airplane work.  

A small machine shop using a manual mill, lathe and surface grinder to offer custom      
machined parts to the advanced hobbyist or individual seeking support in product      

development or parts no longer available from a manufacturer.  Shop rate is $55 per hour, 
typically less than half what most shops charge. Specializing in very small quantities of parts, 
tools, etc.  Turnaround time is one day to a couple of weeks, depending on the needs of the 

customer. Hansen Precision is your answer. 

Contact Rich Hansen at rlhansen@hansenprecision.net or 720-984-9293 

mailto:newsletter@eaa43.org
mailto:rlhansen@hansenprecision.net
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Chuck Grow Flight Instruction  
Basic Instruction, Check Rides, Bi-Annuals 

Contact Chuck at 719-640-2905 

No, not that Chuck! 

Freedom Avionics is located in Broomfield, Colorado at the Rocky Mountain Metro     
Airport (KBJC). Our roots go back 30 years! Let us impress you with our high quality of 
service and support for all of your avionics needs. Whether it be new digital glass or old 
legacy avionics, count on us to find solutions for you. We are certified dealers for every 
major brand and have been awarded by Garmin as being in the top 1/3 of all dealers in 

the world!  

Services include: FAA-approved Part 145 Repair Station (Testing, Repairs, New Installs) 

IFR & VFR Certifications, Providing bi-annual transponder and static system 
certifications under FAR 91.411 and 91.413, usually in under 4 hours!     

(Is your aircraft up to date?) 

Custom Panel Design and Fabrications 

Located at 11905 Corporate Way, 303-469-5633, https://freedomavionics.com/ 

https://freedomavionics.com/
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FOR SALE 
LINCOLN IDEALARC TIG-250 welder (excellent condition – must see) 

LINCOLN AMPTROL current foot control 

MILLER RADIATOR-1 cooling system 

CK-225 water-cooled torch 

Cables, hoses, ground clamp, etc. 

ARGON cylinder (partially full) with regulator/flow meter 

Large assortment of welding rod, various sizes & types (steel, aluminum & stainless steel), in water-tight storage 

tubes 

Good assortment of cups, collets (including gas lenses) & tungsten electrodes 

Nice automatic self-darkening hood 

Pretty much everything you need to weld just about anything. 

$3,500.00  OBO 

John Evens 

303-420-2724

jrevens@comcast.net

mailto:jrevens@comcast.net


RV-6A builder and misc. parts for sale $42,000 
The EAA community lost a member in November of 2024.  Bill Cherry was my Father-In-Law and passed away in 
November of 2024.  Bill resided in Loveland Colorado and has a hangar at KFNL Northern Colorado Reginal Airport. 
I have great community of EAA builders and pilots at the airport helping me sort items and identify what he had.  
Bill bought his RV-6A in 2004 and flew it until 2010.   He started the project of replacing the avionics, removed the 
engine, firewall, dash, and fuel tanks. I believe he stopped working on it ~2017.  He collected several partial builds 
which I have listed here as well. The family would like to sell this as one lot… the airplane will be sold as “parts”, 
engine, all sheet metal builder parts (wings, ailerons, stabilizers, rudder assemblies, flaps…ect.), electronics, 
propellors, engine mounts, fiberglass.  After extensive search, we have not located the logbooks for the period of 
time Bill owned and flew the aircraft. 

Disclaimer: Significant effort was made to validate the accuracy of this advertisement however all responsibility 
rest on the buyer to verify components.  Due to the disassembly of the project, the RV6 is being sold as parts not an 
airplane buyer will have to complete and register project with FAA as the new builder. 

Please contact: Pat Kelly for more information call or text @ 970-443-0220 or email at  pkheybuddy@gmail.com 

RV-6A image 



Details: 

Previously flying RV6A, s/n 203060 dom-
2/91 
Partially disassembled airplane, wings and 
empennage installed, fuel tanks removed, 
fire wall removed, instrument panel in 
middle of update, original paint in good 
shape.   

Engine Lycoming 0-320-D1A, L-16231-39A 
Complete for RV setup, magnetos, carburetor, intake / 
exhaust, starter, alternator.  Unit has desiccant plugs 
installed, last rotated ~15 years ago. 

Sheetmetal extras 
2 RV6 wing sets: 1st wing set has fuel tanks 
installed temporarily and appears to be 
riveted complete, 2nd wing set has fuel 
tanks removed and still has riveting to 
complete 
3 complete RV-6 horizontal stabilizers 
2 fuel tank sets: 1st set riveted, 2nd set 
partially riveted 
1 set of RV-6 Ailerons  
2 rudder assemblies for RV-6 
1 vertical stabilizer for RV-7 ? 
2 sets of RV-6 elevators 
Flaps, possibly for an RA-7 ? 

Finish kit extras 
2 additional engine mounts tail dragger and tricycle 
2 unmodified front cowling 
4 unmodified pairs of wing tips  
Various fiberglass pieces 

Various sheet metal kits – unknown part numbers 

2 Propellors: 1st Sensenich fixed pitch aluminum 
propellor, 2nd  Wooden fixed pitch propellor 

Avionics 
Garmin GMA 240 audio panel 
VAL Com 2000 
Apollo Com SL40 
VAL Nav 2000 
Garmin transponder 
MGL 10.4” iEFIS glass PFD 
MGL RDAC EMS 
Vertical power fuse box 
Collection of steam and digital gauges 



Avionics new panel build 

Extra avionics 



Sheetmetal components 



• Engine, Lycoming 0-320-DIA    L-16231-39A



Additional wings with package 
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MILE HIGH EAA Chapter 43 Minutes 
MARCH 8, 2025 

President Roxie Juul opened tonight’s gathering at 6:00. 

WELCOME – President Roxie Juul 

VISITORS & NEW MEMBERS 
Introduce Yourself. 
How Did You Find Us?  
Your Interests? 
FREE 6-month Membership. 
No visitors this month. 

REGULAR EVENTS 

YOUNG EAGLES - Coordinator Cliff Hasenbalg 
The registration for the March Rally was a disaster. By the time I got a handle on it we had 50 
kids signed up with 5 on a waitlist. Filled in less than 15 minutes. As of now we have 3 Pilots 
for the rally. This is the year that most of our Pilots need to do the Youth Protection course 
and background check. We like giving each kid the co-pilot experience. This may be one of the 
rallies we fill the 4 seat planes. 37 of the 55 kids haven’t flown before; 1 has 8 flights with us, 
different pilots every time! More current pilots (i.e.,  current Youth Protection trained and 
background checked) needed, or the event may be cancelled. Roxie suggested calling area 
chapters to recruit pilots. Weather may cancel the event; Cliff will reschedule with signup  
configured for 35 max.  

VMC CLUB - Coordinator Andre Smith 
Where: 2400 Industrial Lane, Broomfield, CO 
When: Tuesday March 11, 6-8PM 

BUILDER’S CLUB - Coordinator Andy McRae 
Where: 2400 Industrial Lane, Broomfield, CO 
When: Tuesday March 25, 6:30PM 

IMC CLUB - Coordinator Larry Earnshaw 
Where: 170 Cessna in Erie 
When: Thursday March 27, 6:30PM 

SCHOLARSHIP UPDATE 
THE Board of Directors has approved this year’s scholarships. $20K split among 5 
scholarships, plus a Ray Foundation scholarship totaling $12K (split between Chapter 43 and 
the Foundation). 

SAFETY CORNER - Sarah Winkler 
Sarah had to work tonight, but Jeff Holdridge asked about an RV-7A that went down 3 miles 
southwest of Limon. 
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CURRENT EVENTS 

March EAA Leadership Boot Camp 
Val Gregory gave a status report on preparations for the event hosted by Chapter 43 on March 
21-22. Currently preparations are all in place. Roxie noted that EAA Webinars completed by 
chapter members earn chapter credit!

Stan Specht - Jean Pierre Vernier passed away in December at age 87. One of his aviation     
accomplishments was finishing a race from France, to Britain, Greenland, Iceland,   
Newfoundland, and finishing in Washington DC! 

Larry Earnshaw - Cliff Goldstein asked if anyone is interested in a BJC port-a-port for sale. 

Frank Johnson reported on the dissolution of the Grass Valley EAA Chapter 1175, whose 
members had all aged out or died. (Publisher - this was Chuck Yeager’s chapter.) 

Herrill Davenport asked about the VMC Club schedule - 6PM on the second Tuesday of the 
month, including dinner, in a member-owned hangar designed for big groups. 

Jeff Holdridge noted that Vintage Chapter 42 is inviting participation in a 5-day-build of a   
Zenith Cruze kit plane at the Larimar County Fair in August. (Publisher - see flyer on page 11.) 

Roxie invited the membership to the 120th and Lamar Applebees after the meeting, noting 
that we have to be out of the meeting room by 8:50, so feel free to stay and chat a bit! 

Respectfully Submitted,  
Val Gregory 
EAA Chapter 43 Secretary 
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Parting Shot! 

Somewhere in an alternate universe (sure wish I knew what wormhole leads 
there!) 

Publisher - As I stepped out of the Freddy’s near the south end of Kipling last   
Friday, a pair of F-16s turned over the restaurant, banked so they could SEE ME 
WAVING and jumping up and down! Doesn’t get much better than that! (Yes, 
someone on Nextdoor assumed we were being invaded…) 



Membership Enrollment Information 
 

(Needed for Current Roster & Chapter Correspondence) 
 
 
 
 
 

V 1.5 Updated 11/19/17 

MANDATORY INFORMATION:  If nothing has changed from last year, this is all the information required.  We need 
EAA Membership # and EAA Renewal date to comply with EAA Charter and Chapter 43 by-laws. 
 
Date: _______________ 

Name: ___________________________________ 

National EAA Membership #: _______________ 

EAA Membership Renewal Date: ____________ 

Are you a: 

 Technical Counselor  Yes No  

 Flight Advisor  Yes No  

 CFI    Yes No 

Annual Dues or   $25.00 

Save! 5 years for   100.00 

Scholarship Donation (Optional) ___.00 

Total           .00 

Scholarship donations are tax deductible. 
 
Please make check(s) payable to: 
EAA Chapter 43  
P.O. Box 1725 
Broomfield, Co.  80038-1725  

 
NEW MEMBERS PLEASE COMPLETE - RETURNING MEMBERS OPTIONAL INFORMATION:  Supply any 
information that may have changed from previous year (if you want a field deleted from your record, please tag it).  
 
E-Mail Address: ___________________________ 

Spouse: __________________________________ 

Street: ___________________________________ 

City, State, and Zip:________________________ 

 

Home Phone: _________-_______-____________  

Cell Phone:    _________-_______-____________

HOW WOULD YOU LIKE TO BE INVOLVED IN THE CHAPTER? 
Participate in Young Eagles functions, either as pilot or volunteer? Pilot  Yes No  

                                                                                                          Ground Crew  Yes No  
Arrange, Or Be, The Program For One Of Our Meetings? ---------    Yes No 
Host A Chapter Meeting At Your Project? ---------------------------    Yes No  
Run for a Chapter Officer Post? ----------------------------------------  Yes No  
Interested in attending hands-on workshops (under consideration)   Yes No  

 

AIRCRAFT INFORMATION:        
Note:   Status: ----Built, Building, Restoring, Considering, etc. 
 

                     Make, Model                  Status                  Based At 

_____________________________________     __________    ___________________ 

_____________________________________     __________    ___________________ 
 
To keep costs down the monthly newsletter is delivered via E-Mail (unless otherwise requested).  We also send 
out periodic news items by e-mail. 
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2025 Chapter Officers 

President     Roxie Juul    720-626-7707 
Vice President    Andy McRae    303-330-3825 
Vice President    Jackie Kudron    720-841-9682 
Secretary     Val Gregory    303-908-1252 
Treasurer     Dixon Herboldsheimer  303-947-1688 
 
Board of Directors 

Roxie Juul (Chair)  
Larry Earnshaw*     Alternate Directors 
Kirk Brennan*     Cliff Goldstein 
Ken Scott**     Stan Specht 
Scott Serani**  
Note: *- 2 year terms expire end of 2025, **- 2 year terms expire end of 2026) 
 
Volunteer Officers  

Technical Counselor   Cliff Goldstein   720-280-2916 
Technical Counselor   Will Heltzel    303-345-5784   
Flight Advisor    Bill Mitchell    303-427-4025 
Newsletter Editor   Val Gregory    303-908-1252 
Young Eagles Coordinator  Cliff Hasenbalg   303-359-2758  
Young Aviators Coordinator Jeff Jones    303-809-3994 
Young Aviators Advisor  Andy McRae   303-330-3825 
Young Aviators Advisor  Scott Serani   303-358-2858 
Young Aviators Advisor  Mike Sutton   303-515-5269 
Membership Chair   Michael Savino   303-898-8456 
IT Coordinator Position Open! 
IT Coordinator Backup  Chris Alston  alston.chris@pm.me 
Social Media Co-Coordinators John Kellogg       johnkellogflys@gmail.com 
 Position Open! 
Safety Officer    Sarah Winkler    303-908-2914  
Refreshments    John & Roxie Juul   720-626-7707 
Audio/Visual Herrill Davenport 720-273-1643 
A/V Backup Bryan Hartley 970-510-6535  
Scholarship Chairs   Mike & Jenny Sutton  720-515-5269  
Builders’ Club Coordinator  Andy McRae    303-330-3825  
IMC Club Coordinator  Larry Earnshaw   720-425-7987  
VMC Club Coordinator  Andre’ Smith   720-270-5944 
 
CFI’s in Chapter 43 

Mark Davis  303-425-4080   Tom Shaw  303-275-0904 
Chuck Grow 719-640-2905   Mike Sutton 303-515-5269 
Jeff Hinkle  303-550-2291   Stephanie Wells 303-503-0147 
Bill Mitchell  303-427-4025 

mailto:alston.chris@pm.me
mailto:johnkellogflys@gmail.com
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Disclaimer 

Be aware that as always, in past, present, and future, any communications issued by 

Experimental Aircraft Association Chapter 43, regardless of format, and/or media used, 

which includes, but is not limited to, this newsletter and audio/visual recordings, is   

presented only in the context of a clearing house of ideas, opinion, and personal        

experience accounts. Anyone using ideas, opinions, information, etc., does so at their 

own risk. Therefore, no liability is expressed or implied by the Experimental Aircraft    

Association, Chapter 43, or any of its members. Any event announced and/or listed 

herein, except as noted, is done as a matter of information and does not constitute    

approval, sponsorship, control, or endorsement of said event. 

Mile High EAA Chapter 43 

This newsletter is published by Chapter 43 of the Experimental Aircraft Association 
for the use, education, and enjoyment of the members and others to whom it is 
provided. No claim is made for technical accuracy of material presented. Editorial 
content is the opinion of the contributor and does not reflect the position of Chapter 
43 or the Experimental Aircraft Association. The submission of articles, comments, 
or inquiries for publication in the newsletter is encouraged - email to  
newsletter@eaa43.org.  

 Gatherings are normally held on the second Saturday of each month at 6:00 PM—Location determined 
monthly.  See Page 1 for details of the upcoming gathering. 

Mile High Flyer 

EAA Chapter 43 

P.O. Box 1725 

Broomfield, CO 80038-1725 
First Class 

mailto:newsletter@eaa.43.org
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